
 
Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church 

1401 CY Avenue, Casper, WY  82604-3511               
 

Church Office  307-265-5586                        
        e-mail:  church@fatimaincasper.org                      

Parish web-site:  www.fatimaincasper.org 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Clark Lenz    

307-265-5586, ext. 5         clenz@dcwy.org                               
 

Retired Deacon  
Rev. Mr. Edward McCarthy 

307-267-7217 
 

Parish Secretary / Music Ministry  
Mary McMains   

307-265-5586, ext. 6 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Carol O’Hearn   
307-473-2076 

 
Bookkeeper  

Terry Burgess  
307-265-5586, ext. 7 

 
Director of RCIA   

Randy Hall   
307-258-8195 

 
Youth Ministry  
Aaron O’Hearn 

servustuus@outlook.com 
                       

EMHC, Reader, and Altar Server Scheduler 
Tonya Johnson   

 tsjwolf@gmail.com    307-256-9811  
 

Prayer Chain                                                                                                    
Margie Valdez  307-265-4253                                                                                     

Marlene Axlund  307-265-8186   
 

Our Lady of Fatima Gift Store  
Mary Anne Valentine  307-266-5718     

        
Parish Historian 

Mary Riis     historian@fatimaincasper.org    307-265-5586 
 

Tri-Parish Nursing Home & Hospital Chaplain  
Fr. Philip Vaske  
307-262-3701 

 
 Summer Office hours:  9:30 AM—4 PM  Monday –Thursday 

Closed during noon hour. 

Mass Intentions 
   
Sat. 7-06                    4:00 PM             Ken Johnson Jr. 
Sun. 7-07                   8:30 AM            The Parish 
                                  10:30 AM            +  Johanna Brunelli Costel 
 
Tues. 7-09                  9:00 AM            +  Hertie Warnholtz 
Wed. 7-10                  9:00 AM            +  Isaiah Holmes 
                                     5:30 PM             Karen Amen 
Thurs. 7-11                 9:00 AM            +  Jim Minahan 
Fri. 7-12                      9:00 AM            +  Linda Graveman 
Sat. 7-13                     9:00 AM             Mike Davidson 
 
Sat. 7-13                    4:00 PM             +  Ted Pawlus 
Sun. 7-14                   8:30 AM             The Parish 
                                   10:30 AM            Debbie Huber 

 

Saturday Mass of Anticipation:  4:00 PM                                                                                      
Sunday Masses:  8:30 AM and 10:30 AM 

 
Daily Mass:  Tuesday thru Saturday:  9:00 AM  

     Wednesdays:  also at 5:30 PM 
 

Reconciliation:   Saturdays  8-8:45 AM; 1:30-3:30 PM                                                                            
or by appointment call 265-5586, Ext. 5 

 
Rosary:  Mon—Sat at 8:30 AM  

                                                                                                                   
As a Christian Community we bring forth these 
guidelines regarding the Sacrament of infant          
Baptism.  Since this is a Sacrament of Initiation 
(introduction) to the Catholic Community the           
following must take place: 

 *The parents must be registered at Our Lady of Fatima, and be 
consistently seen attending Mass in this church. 

*If this is the first child, the parent (s) must attend a Baptismal 
Preparation class. 

*Godparents must be Baptized, Confirmed, and practicing 
Catholics.  One Godparent is required.  If for good reason the 
Godparent is from out of town, or another Catholic church in 
town, a letter from his/her pastor is required stating that he/
she is a practicing member in good standing. 

*A visitation with the priest is necessary before scheduling a 
date for the Baptism of the child. 

*Those parents not registered in our parish must have written 
permission from their pastor to have their child Baptized in our 
church.  

These guidelines are given in order to insure continued growth 
and participation in the Catholic faith and the Church commu-
nity. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Diocese of Cheyenne web-site:  http://dcwy.org                       

  
Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church  

 
 Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
July 7, 2024 

 
 
 

            



 

 

CONTRIBUTIONS   
 

June 29-30, 2024 
Regular  —  $5,909.89 

Peter’s Pence  —  $1,660.00 
Charity  —  $60.00 

 

 

June E-giving  totals 
Regular: $ 3,790.50 
Charity:  $    225.00 

 
Thank you for your donations. 

 

 

 
Living and Giving in Christ:                                                  

Unity Through Diocesan Ministries  —  2024 
 

Our Lady of Fatima Goal 
$85,591.00 

Amount pledged as of: 

July 1, 2024 
$57,290.00 

 
 

We are now 67 percent toward our parish goal of 

$85,591.00 

 

Thank you to all who made a gift to the Diocese of Cheyenne 
2024 annual appeal, Living and Giving in Christ: Unity 

through Diocesan Ministries! Your gifts 
serve our sisters and brothers in Christ and 

build up the Church. Thank you to those who 
offered the gift of prayer. Your prayers unite 

with others across the Diocese of Cheyenne to 
bring about positive change throughout the 
world. 

 

If you have not yet made your gift to this year’s annual ap-

peal, please prayerfully consider doing so by scanning the 

QR code with your cell phone, or, envelopes are also availa-

ble at the church entrances if you would rather send a hard 

copy. 

                                                                                                                                                      
 Online Giving for Regular and Charity Contributions is available 
for Our Lady of Fatima Church by going to our website,                                     
fatimaincasper.org and clicking on “Giving” on the main menu. 
You may also access the giving site directly by going to: 
                                                                                             
          https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/giving/funds 

 

 

 

The names of those who                                                       
need prayers will be listed 
on the Bulletin Prayer List 
for one month. You may call 
the office to re-add a  name 
after one month if desired.   
 

  
Our Lady of Fatima Parish                                                                            
 Prayer Chain contacts:   
 Margie Valdez                                   
307-265-  4253 
 Marlene Axlund                                                                
307-265-8186 
 

  
Let us pray for:     
Ken Johnson 

     
OLF Religious Goods Store  

             
For questions about items,                                                              

  please call Mary Anne at 266-5718. 
                                                                                           

Peter’s Pence Collection 

Thank you for your generous support in last week’s Peter’s 
Pence Collection!  Our contributions will join those from our 
brothers and sisters worldwide to help Pope Francis in his minis-
try to the Universal Church, including relief to people in need 
and support for the Holy See.  If you missed the collection, it is 
not too late to give.  Visit www.usccb.org/peters-pence. 

 

Since this bulletin will be posted before the 
Fourth of July, this is a reminder church offices 
will be closed from Thursday the 4th until 
Monday the 8th. 
 
The daily Mass schedule will continue as                
usual.              

https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/giving/funds


 
 
 

The Divine Mercy Chaplet  
is prayed Friday afternoons at  3 PM.   

All are welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 13 – 15, 2024 

Our Lady of Fatima                                                             

Catholic Church and 

Best Western Downtown 

Casper, Wyoming  

 
Speakers  

Bishop Steven Biegler – Diocese of Cheyenne  
ValLimar Jansen  

Angela Copenhaver  
 

Registration flyers are at the church entrances. 
 

For questions, contact Linda Miner, 
307-258-1498 

 
     
     

 

Totus Tuus 2024 

Summer Faith Formation Program 

For incoming 1st –12th Graders 
 

When:  
            1st—6th Grade                              
                              from  9am-3pm on July 8-12 

 
 7th-12th Grade                                  

in the Evenings on July 7-11 
 

Where:  
St. Anthony’s Tri-Parish                 

Catholic School, 1145 W 20th  
(behind Our Lady of Fatima) 

 
Cost:  

FREE!  (Thanks to a generous donor!) 

Online registration open 
Please visit stanthonyscasper.org to register. 

The link is at the top of the webpage.  
 

Paper registration forms are available at the  
entrances of our church, or at the parish office.  

 
Questions? Email or Call Brandon: 

bhalvorsen@stawy.org 
  

307-266-2666 or 307-215-8786 

                                                                                                            

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat 

Pregnancy loss from abortion can leave women and men filled 
with grief and shame, but God wants to fill you with peace, 

hope, and forgiveness. Rachel’s Vineyard retreat weekends help 
women and men around the world express, release, and recon-

cile their emotions and wounds from abortion experiences in a 
nonjudgemental and supportive environment to begin the pro-
cess of restoration, renewal, and healing. A retreat weekend will 

take place in Denver, CO, on August 23-25. If you would like 
to learn more or to register, please call or text the Diocese of 

Cheyenne Project Rachel Ministry confidential phoneline at 
307-222-8430 or visit https://dcwy.org/project-rachel   

70th Convention 

And Retreat 

“Here I am, Lord.                                                        

I come to do Your will.” 

 

 OLF Building & Grounds Committee 
                                                                                 

THANK YOU to all who helped last           
Saturday with church painting, cleaning 
windows, scraping and painting window 
wells,  fixing the water system, weeding, 
and generally making Our Lady of Fatima 
grounds gorgeous for parishioners and 
those visiting our parish throughout the 
year.  We had about 20 workers.  Even 
though we all worked hard, we had fun!  

Patriotic    Rosary  

Please join us to pray the Patriotic Rosary 
for our country and Church in this time of 
dire need for holiness, unity under God, and 
religious freedom. The Patriotic Rosary is Tuesdays at Our Lady 
of  Fatima Church by the Sacred Heart of Jesus statue at 9:35 
AM.    

FAITH FORMATION REMINDER 

Registration for 2024-2025 Faith Formation classes       
(K-8th) is now open.  You may access the registration form 
on the OLF website or at osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/
forms/register.  A reminder that all Casper youth are now 
Confirmed by the Bishop in the 8th Grade and must           
undergo a two-year preparation process.    

https://dcwy.org/project-rachel
https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/forms/register
https://osvhub.com/fatimaincasper/forms/register


 

                                            

Summer Camps- There is still room in our summer 
camps. Starting again on July 15, we are offering 
camps for all children entering grades K-8. Visit the 
school website sascasper.com to learn more and regis-
ter. Camps are Monday- Thursday from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. 
and are a great way to keep learning over the summer.  
 
We hope to see you at the Rodeo Parade this week. St. 
Anthony Tri-Parish Catholic School is marching in the 
parade, and we invite you to learn more about our 
school and how we form saints.  
 
Please consider participating in WyoGives Day on  
July 10 to benefit our students. Check out our Face-
book page to learn more about how we ignite a passion 
for learning every day at St. Anthony Tri-Parish Catho-
lic School.  
 
We are Hiring- There are several positions open at St. 
Anthony Tri-Parish Catholic School including teachers, 
teaching assistants, and kitchen staff. Please visit the 
website, sascasper.com for more information.  
 

Happy summer                   

vacation! 

 

 

 

ST. ANTHONY                      
TRI-PARISH                          

CATHOLIC SCHOOL                                              
 

1145 W. 20th 
Casper, WY  82604                                                                                                                                                  

 
307-234-2873 

 
 

Summer hours: 
 

Mon. thru Thurs. 
9 AM to 1 PM 

 Seven Sorrows of Mary Rosary 

Tuesdays at 11 AM 
Our Lady of Fatima Church 

                                                          

Livestreamed Mass                                                                                    

Sunday Masses for our diocese are                       
being livestreamed. You can access the 
Mass by 11 am on Sundays on the          
Diocese of Cheyenne website                
https://dcwy.org/  

Patriotic    Rosary  

Please join us to pray the Patriotic Rosary for our country and Church 
in this time of dire need for holiness, unity under God, and religious 
freedom. The Patriotic Rosary is Tuesdays at Our Lady of  Fatima 
Church by the Sacred Heart of Jesus statue at 9:35 AM.    

 
ADORATION at St. Patrick’s Church  

    “Could you not spend one hour with Me?”   Mt 26:40 
 

St. Patrick’s Church has the following hours open 
for Adoration.  If you can cover an hour, please 
contact Johnnie Dean at 235-5535. 

 
Thursday 3:00 AM to 4:00 AM 
Friday 12:00 AM to 1:00 AM 
Friday 1:00 AM to 2:00 AM 
Friday 2:00 AM to 3:00 AM 
Friday 3:00 AM to 4:00 AM 

 

The annual Summer Rosary at St. 
Anthony’s Church Grotto has re-
sumed every Wednesday at 9:45 
AM. The rosary will be prayed 
weather permitting until August 
28, 2024. For information call Car-
ol at 307-259-4765. The grotto is 
between St. Anthony’s Church 
and the Shepherd Staff office at 
605 So. Center. 

https://dcwy.org/

